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L.A. COUNTY’S FORMER CHIEF DEPUTY ASSESSOR, 
A STEADY LEADER IN A TUMULTUOUS TIME, HAS DIED 

 
 
LOS ANGELES, CA – Former Los Angeles County Chief Deputy Assessor Sharon 
Moller, known for her steady leadership during a critical and tumultuous time in the 
history of the Assessor’s Office, has passed away. 
 
Moller began her 25-year tenure with the Office of the Assessor as a Real Property 
Appraiser Trainee and retired in 2015 as the highest-ranking female executive to lead 
the Office. She died on Friday, November 9, 2018. 
 
Los Angeles County Assessor Jeffrey Prang and his Office are mourning the passing of 
this dedicated leader. “Sharon served Los Angeles County residents with incredible 
pride, dignity, and commitment,” Assessor Prang shared. “She became particularly 
known for her highly specialized knowledge and understanding of complex hotel 
valuations and appraisals.” 
 
“The Assessor’s Office not only relied heavily on Sharon’s appraisal expertise, but also 
on her ability to mentor staff and provide leadership to her colleagues,” Prang 
continued. 
 
Moller was the first female executive to attain the rank of Chief Deputy Assessor in the 
history of Los Angeles County’s Office of the Assessor. She was admired for her 
stewardship of the nation’s largest local property tax assessment agency in the country, 
especially as it worked to regain the public’s trust in their ability to process fair and 
accurate assessments. 
 
“Sharon worked tirelessly to improve services for taxpayers of Los Angeles County and 
left an indelible imprint on this Office. She will be missed,” stated Prang. 
 
Moller is survived by her husband and three sons. Memorial services will be held on 
Saturday, December 1, 2018. For further details on the location of services, please 
contact the Assessor’s Office at 213/974-3101. 
 

# # # 

 


